
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board 
21 June 2024 Board Meeting

Response to Written Comments on 
Tentative Waste Discharge Requirements for 

Ironhouse 
Wastewater Treatment Plant 

Contra Costa County

At a public hearing scheduled for 21 June 2024, the Regional Water Quality Control 
Board, Central Valley Region (Central Valley Water Board) will consider adoption of 
tentative Waste Discharge Requirements (NPDES No. CA0085260) for the Ironhouse 
Wastewater Treatment Plant. This document contains responses to written comments 
received from interested persons and parties in response to the tentative Order. Written 
comments from interested persons and parties were required to be received by the 
Central Valley Water Board by 13 May 2024 in order to receive full consideration. 
Comments were received prior to the deadline from:

1. Ironhouse (Discharger) (received 13 May 2024) 

Written comments from the Discharger are summarized below, followed by the 
response of Central Valley Water Board staff.

DISCHARGER (AMERICAN VALLEY COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT) 
COMMENTS

DISCHARGER COMMENTS – The Discharger submitted minor comments on the 
tentative Order, including editorial changes, cross-references, and typographical 
corrections.

RESPONSE: Central Valley Water Board staff concur and have revised the proposed 
Order accordingly.
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